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March 22, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

It is the policy of King County to monitor debt market conditions and, in the event circumstances warrant and the County’s policy targets are met, to refund outstanding King County debt to achieve reductions in debt service costs.  Over the past several years the County has refunded hundreds of millions of dollars in outstanding debt and achieved significant reductions in future principal and interest payments.  

In collaboration with its financial advisors, the County continually monitors all of its outstanding bonds for opportunities to reduce debt service through the issuance of advance or current refunding bonds.  In assessing advance refunding opportunities (refundings done prior to the call date of outstanding issues), the County looks to achieve debt service savings that have a present value of at least 5% of the amount of the bonds to be refunded.  With the decline in interest rates since the beginning of the year, current debt market conditions indicate the refunding of the County’s 1993B and 1996A Limited Tax General Obligation (LTGO) bonds would achieve this present value savings target.  In order to proceed with a refunding of those bonds, the attached proposed ordinance would authorize the issuance of up to $107.5 million of LTGO bonds (the “Bonds”).  

Failure to adopt this legislation would deprive the County of the opportunity to take advantage of the current low level of interest rates to potentially reduce its future debt service obligations.  The timing of the passage of this legislation may also prove critical because this opportunity could also be effectively eliminated if interest rates begin to climb again.

The ordinance would delegate authority to the Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division to determine, in consultation with the County’s financial advisors, the timing and method of any sale of the Bonds pursuant to this authorization and which of the 1993B and 1996A bonds should be refunded.  Two draft sale motions that would accept the winning bid for, and confirm the terms of, each series of the Bonds are also included in this legislative package for prior committee consideration.  On the days of any sales, a revised version of the sale motions will be brought before the Council.
If you have questions regarding this legislation, please call Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, at (206) 296-1168.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Bob Cowan, Division Director, Finance & Business Operations Division, DES


Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, DES

